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CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2005

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
McKinley Williams (Chair), Alex Edwards, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Carlos Murillo, Darlene Poe, Tom Sharp

ABSENT:
Benny Barnes, Frank Hernandez, Lynda Lawrence

I.  Seating in the Amphitheater

Everyone was referred to the e-mail from Jennifer Ounjian-Auque.  Alex Edwards and Darlene Poe reported that there is now one additional table in the amphitheater, for a total of two.  There is one more table that needs a seat to be fixed, which will also go to the area.  Everyone felt there should be four to six tables in the amphitheater with something to cover them when it rains.  There are now two food vendor trucks in the amphitheater.

Tom Sharp said there are wooden picnic tables on sale right now for about $79.  If we were to purchase umbrellas for the tables, we would have to drill holes.  Some tables come with the umbrellas.

Plans of Action

1.
McKinley Williams will try to find about $200 to purchase two additional picnic tables.

2.
Alex Edwards will see what kinds of tables are available, preferably something that matches the tables that are currently there.  He will try to find tables that come with umbrellas.

II.  SA-Building Bathroom Situation

Everyone was again referred to the e-mail from Jennifer Ounjian-Auque.  There are staff restrooms in the back of the SA-Building that could be opened up for students.  No one had any objections to this, and Darlene said the bathrooms are cleaned regularly.  

Plan of Action

McKinley Williams will send a memo to the staff informing them that the staff restrooms in the back of the SA-Building will be opened for students.

III.  Bike Lockers

Tom Sharp reported that a student inquired about renting a bike locker this semester.  Everything is in place as far as paper work, but there were no keys for the locks.  New locks have been purchased and will probably be installed Wednesday, September 14.  The Campus Police Dept. will be responsible for the bike lockers.  

The bike lockers can be rented for the semester, and there is a $10 key deposit that they get back when the key is returned.  If a bike is left in a locker after the end of the semester, the Police Dept. will collect another $10, or have the bike removed.

Alex Edwards asked if the bike lockers are where we want them to be on campus.  Four lockers are right in front of the Police Dept.  Alex Edwards said the lockers need to be stenciled to identify them as bike lockers.  Right now it’s not possible to tell what they are.  There also need to be signs posted telling students where to go for information on renting a bike locker.

It is hoped that the bicycle lockers will be used because Operations Council went through a lot of trouble to get them here.

Darlene Poe said there are a lot of bikes parked in the rec room.  There is a bike rack outside right before you go in the rec room.  Maybe there should be a sign saying, “No Bikes Allowed in the Rec Room”.

Darlene has also had to ask people playing cards in the rec room to give up the table to people who are eating.  People are standing up to eat because the tables are all being used for games.  McKinley responded that Jennifer Ounjian-Auque monitors that. 

Plans of Action

1.
Tom Sharp will put together the information sign and Alex Edwards will pay for the signs and will have both sides of the lockers stenciled.

2.
Operations Council will send Jennifer Ounjian-Auque a memo asking that some kind of rules be made to govern the playing of games in the rec room during lunchtime, however she wants to handle it.  Maybe a table could be designated for games during the lunch hour.  The memo should also request some kind of management of the bikes in the rec room.

The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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